
8th April 2024 
 

WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the PARISH OPEN MEETING held on 8th April 2024 at 7.00pm 

Present:   Chair- Mrs Helen Price;    Parish Clerk, Mrs Ann Dennis. ​
Parish Councillors -  Mr Edward Bailey, Mrs Samantha Craig, Mr John Dennis; Mr Julian 

Stanbury                              ​
Apologies -  Ward Councillor – Mr Adam Paynter; Cllr. Steven Fettner,                             ​
Residents –  Mrs M. Cole, Mrs S. Desmond, Mr J. Philpotts, Mrs C. Harvey.​
​
Public Present – 8 residents were present 

1. Minutes of previous open meeting were agreed and signed. ​
 ​
2. Matters arising – There were none​
​
3. Reports were given by the following groups about their work over the past year.  Copies of 
most are available to view. *​
It was disappointing that some of the groups that operate in the parish did not send a report.​
           Werrington School *​
           Ward Councillor * ​
          Yeolmbridge Methodist Church*​
          Community Police  - no report ​
          Yoga group * ​
          Werrington Park​
          Cricket Club *​
          Yeolmbridge Club. 12 months of refurbishment.  A vast change to the kitchen.          
Disabled access. New ceiling. Dimmer switches. Free WiFi.  Blinds are now needed.  
Thanks to Defra;CCF;and Tom Williams.  There are several club events planned.  
15/16 regularly at the coffee mornings. A question was raised regarding proposed 
rentals and future revised rates​
          Skittles Teams. . In 1st division.  Well attended​
          Werrington Church*​
          Ladies Circle* ​
          Neighbourhood Plan*​
          Parish Council*​
​
4. Public participation - open forum​
Concern that there is no community police.  No report was forthcoming.  What is the 
police situation in Launceston 

  Tom Williams spoke of the work in progress on Church road.  They are following the 
terms of the mid tier stewardship grant.  Rebuilding and replanting banks, although 
held up because of the weather. An idea for planning at Ladycross was handed out 
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as there is a wish for community involvement and supporting the school and general 
environment.  He also spoke of the future happenings, the hill climb, opening up the 
gardens for charity as he is very happy to help local causes.  There will be no 
country fair as it is now too expensive to put on.   ​
  It was asked by Cindy if there was any progress regarding Yeolmbridge kiosk 
electrics.  She wishes to have another shelf in there but needs the cover over wires 
to be removed to allow this. Free standing shelves suggested.  A de humidifier is 
needed.  Receipts to go to PC.   ​
 

Meeting closed at 20.00​
 

Tea, coffee, cakes and biscuits were consumed.​
 

​
​
 

Page 2 of 2 
 


